

Faculty of Law UNIVERSITY OF TORONTO

78 Queen's Park Toronto Canada MSS 2C5

September 16, 1992

Professor Don Stuart Faculty of Law Queen's University K7L 3N6

Dear Don:

I have had a chance to glance at the CBA Task Force report but no more than that. To be honest, I am not too happy about either supporting or criticizing something that I have not really had a chance to read carefully.

My major reservation about this whole thing is that I am not sure that now is the right time to be legislating a new Code. I don't deny that Canadian jurisprudence "has now reached a level of complexity" that makes a new Code apparently desirable but it seems to me that the Charter was bound to bring uncertainty and complexity for a few years. I do not wholeheartedly support everything the S.C.C. has done over the past few years, but I do see - albeit slowly and hesitantly - that principles are emerging - principles that are sensitive to social values, policy issues and community interests. There is much more to be done and, in my view, if left to do it, the courts (i.e. the S.C.C.) will, in time, develop clearer principles both of basic liability and of defences and procedures. At least (and this is where my hesitation comes in) I would hope they will.

On the other hand, if we are to have a new Code, then from my brief reading of it, that proposed by the C.B.A. would have my support subject to your qualifications (with which I agree).

I'm not sure where this leaves me.

All the best,

Yours

Alam Meren